
Location and Design Concept Acceptance for
State Road 31 (FPID 441942-1) PD&E Study, Lee County

On February 11, 2025, the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), pursuant 
to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and 
executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT, granted Location and 
Design Concept Acceptance for the SR 31 PD&E Study from SR 80 (Palm Beach 
Boulevard to SR 78 (Bayshore Drive). 

The proposed improvements consist of:
• Widening the existing two-lane undivided roadway to a six-lane divided

roadway from SR 80 to SR 78
• Replacing the Wilson Pigott Bridge over the Caloosahatchee River with a

high-span fixed bridge
• Reconfiguring the existing SR 31/SR 80 intersection to a grade-separated

intersection.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this 
project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding 
dated May 26, 2022 and executed by FHWA and FDOT.
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Additional information is available on the project website at 
https://www.swflroads.com/project/441942-1. 
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 This project will now proceed to the next phase of development.
For more information please contact:

PROJECT INFORMATION

Patrick Bateman, P.E. MS 1-40
Florida Department of Transportation District One
801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830-1249

Phone: 863-519-2792




